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RE:
AAUP activities and concerns for 2010

The AAUP continued in 2010 to introduce legislation to allow faculty and staff to transfer from the Optional Retirement System to the Teachers Retirement System.  Despite having assurances from TRS that such a transfer could be achieved without harm to TRS and its members, the legislation was opposed by Governor Sonny Purdue and died in committee.  With a new governor, we will reintroduce the legislation in January.

We also worked to establish a more equitable process for the notification of nonrenewal of lecturers and senior lecturers.  The AAUP provided data from the experience of Georgia State University.  The data indicated that with a rigorous process of third-year and fifth-year reviews, lecturers who are not as successful in instruction as we demand can and will be non-renewed early in their employment.  The goal AAUP explained for those who pass the fifth-year review and are retained beyond the sixth year is to retain these highly successful teachers.  We therefore suggested that for senior lectures and those retained after six years that the University System of Georgia use the same system as for non-tenured faculty who have been awarded academic rank of instructor, assistant professor, associate professor, or professor: At least nine months before the date of termination of a contract.  We also argued that the data supported a change for those lecturers who have completed three years of service (and have undergone a mandatory third-year review): At least six months before the date of termination of a contract.  The Chancellor did not support this change.

The Georgia Conference also wrote to leaders of the legislature and the governor regarding the proposed massive cuts in the budget of the University System of Georgia.  We explained that further reductions in state support for higher education would not only reduce the quality of higher education in Georgia but further impede the recovery of Georgia’s economy.  We argued that our state system of public higher education was central to any recovery.
The AAUP opposed the gun legislation allowing guns to be carried onto campuses. Although the legislation was modified such that guns can only be transported to parking lots of campuses, the effort of the AAUP and others, including the Chancellor, to continue to protect college campuses as gun-free zones failed.

The AAUP expressed its strong opposition to proposed changes in health care coverage for employees of the University System of Georgia contained in the Benefits Update dated March 10, 2010, including the idea of terminating health care benefits for new hires when they retired.  As a result, the AAUP was invited to address the Retirement Committee of the Board of Regents.  The proposal to terminate health benefits for new hires when they retired died in committee.

Finally, the Georgia Conference of the AAUP, in conformity with the reasoned position of AAUP nationally, opposed the recent policy changes regarding undocumented students on our campuses.
I attach letters sent on behalf of the Georgia Conference to legislative leaders, Board members, and the Chancellor.
